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General

This report refers to the financial year 1st September 2007 to 31st August 2008 and should be read in conjunction with UCUS202a, - Summary accounts for the past five years (overleaf).   

The figures placed before you are audited figures and I can confirm that the accountants have signed their report on the 2008 accounts.

Commentary on the Accounts

The accounts of UCU Scotland are very healthy.  The difference in figures for subscriptions income is because of the longer accounting period in 2006-2007 for the the transitional year after the merger of AUT and NATFHE.

The higher figure for UCU Congress in 2008 is due to the higher cost of the venue. The figure for ‘other meetings’ includes two events which incurred particular expenditure during this financial year: the Presidential Reception in November 2007 and the Consortium on Negotiation and Conflict Resolution in Georgia Mediation Event which took place in March 2008 and which was flagged as a future financial commitment in last year’s Treasurer’s report. 

Existing and future financial commitments

There are no major existing commitments. As at 31st August 2008, the bank balance stood at £66142.
Vote of Thanks

Very many thanks are due to Ann Steedman who, particularly in her first year working for UCU, has quickly got to grips with the UCU Scotland finances and who has given me a lot of support.

Susan Ashworth 

UCU Scotland Honorary Treasurer March 2009

